
State of Idaho 
DEPARTMENT OF WATER RESOURCES 
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C.L. "BUTCH" OTTER 
Governor 

May 30, 2018 

TEN PLUS, INC & 
SUMMER BREEZE SUBDIVISION HOMEOWNERS ASSN 
16967 HWY 95 
GRANGEVILLE ID 83530 

RE: Additional Information Request for Permit 79-14186 

Dear Permit Holder(s): 

GARY SPACKMAN 
Director 

On December 13, 2006 you filed an application for permit to appropriate water from groundwater for irrigation and 

domestic uses in Section 27, Township 30 North, Range 2 East. The application was approved and water right permit 79-
14186 was issued on May 15, 2007. On August 3, 2006 you filed a proofofbeneficial use statement claiming that you 
developed the irrigation and domestic uses under water right permit 79-14186. 

I am now trying to verify the water use under 79-14186, and license this water right permit. I have attached a copy of the 
permit and the map supplied by you for this water use. It appears from the map that these properties might now be owned 

by other individuals. A copy of this letter will also be sent to Lindsey Cooley, Pat Finney, and Brad Olson who are listed as 
officials of the Summer Breeze Homeowners Assn. 

You can request that IDWR personnel go into the field to collect this information accompanied by a member of your 

staff/organization/family. For this to occur, please contact me with the name, telephone number, and email of your representative 

and the representative must be available to be contacted and for scheduling of the required visits within thirty (30) days. IDWR 

must also receive the contact information of your representative in a timely manner. 

If I do not receive the requested information from you within thirty (30) days, I could take action to void your permit under the 

provision of Section 42-219(8) of the Idaho Code. If you agree that no beneficial use of water occurred under the permit listed, 

you can shorten the voiding process by completing the enclosed relinquishment form for each permit affected and returning it to 

IDWR. 

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 208-762-2800. 

Respectfully, 

Adam Frederick 
Senior Water Resource Agent 
Email: adam.frederick@ idwr.idaho.gov 

Enclosure(s): Permit 79-14186 
Map of properties 
Relinquishment Form 

Cc: Lindsey Cooley 
Pat Finney 
Brad Olson 
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